Non-Substantive Change Request for Information Collection 3060-1035

The Federal Communication Commission (“Commission”) is submitting a non-substantive
change request to the Office of Management and Budget (OPM) to allow IHF and 325(c)
applicants the option to upload a completed .PDF copy of their applications in the
International Bureau Filing System (IBFS) and make their payment of the application filing
fees electronically. Please note that this method is optional rather than mandatory.
Currently, applicants re: IHF and Section 325(c) submit applications to the Commission in
paper form. Additionally, applicants mail (by express or regular mail) or file in person a
Form 159 with a designated bank in order to pay application filing fees. It takes
approximately two to three weeks for the bank to process and credit the paid fees and
forward the information to the Commission. This option will save time for the applicant, the
bank and Commission staff. There are no other changes to the information collection,
including burden estimates.



